TOWN OF STRATTON
STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
MAY 5, 2011

The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on Thursday, May 5, 2011 at 7 P.M.
at the town office. In attendance were Thomas Montemagni, Siobhan Eddy Young and Lorraine
M. Weeks-Newell. The meeting was called to order at 7 P.m. The minutes of the April meeting
were read. Thomas Montemagni made the motion to approve the minutes with Lorraine
Newell seconding. .

It was brought to the Boards attention by C. Bernard, Lister, that two families receiving
tuition for children attending school have not filed their Homestead Declaration and an HS 131
and HS 145 Tax Adjustment claim. As a resident, these forms are required to be filed by April
15, 2011.As these forms set the rate for residential and 2" Home owner taxes, failing to do so
may affect the eligibility for current and future tuition payments.

As a result of this information, Thomas Montemagni drafted a letter to be sent to the
families requesting that these forms be submitted as soon as possible to ensure future tuition

payments.
Billing was received from the following:
Carol Joyce 3/19/11 — 4/1/11 Professional Services S 385.00
Carol Joyce 4/2/11 — 4/15/11 Professional Services S 245.00
Wardsboro Elementary School — Tuition $5,500.00

The May 2011 order was reviewed, approved and signed.
The total amount of the May 2011 order was $6,130.00.

As there was no other business, Siobhan Young made the motion to adjourn the
meeting with Lorraine Weeks-Newell seconding. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

WM.W—M

Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell
Stratton School Board Secretary
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